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Mr. B. Griffiths BA (Hons) NPQH

  Pennaeth/Headteacher

http://www.ysgolyllan.co.uk
Growing and Learning Together through Faith, Friends and Fun

Friday 20th May 2016
IMPORTANT Updates – PLEASE READ BOTH sides
Dear Parents/Guardians

There will be a newsletter coming out next week, but I would just like to update you on a few things before next week. 

· INSET day – the staff training day for next term will change from Friday 24th June to Wednesday 20th July. This will mean that the last day of school will be Tuesday 19th July 2016.
· SPORTS DAY & SUMMER FAIR – due to building work starting in mid-June (see back page), we have no choice but to bring our Sports Day (1.15pm) and Summer Fair (3.15pm) forward to Wednesday 8th June.  We are sorry for any inconvenience caused and sincerely hope that many of you will still be able to join us on the day. During the pre-start meeting last week, the Chair of Governors and I were informed that there would be strictly no access to the rear via the main drive.
· CLASS/SCHOOL Photographs – you will have a proof today. Actual photographs will be available to view in the hall windows and Reception display board. Please NOTE, we now have a looked after child in our school and it is important that these photographs are not published online (e.g. social media).
· Breakfast Club – along with this letter, you should also have a ‘Breakfast Club Payment’ letter for next half term. 

· Holidays – the holiday term dates for next academic year will accompany this letter. This may help you book holidays in advance – please remember that there are 175 non-school days in which you can take children on holiday.

· Class 2 assembly – unfortunately, we had to postpone Class 2’s assembly due to illnesses. We would like to invite parents/guardians/grandparents to join us for a re-arranged assembly on Friday 10th June at 2.30pm in the school hall.
· Class 3 – we welcome Mrs Morrell back from her maternity leave. Mrs Morrell will share the responsibility of Class 3 with Miss Blount. Miss Blount will continue to work all day Monday and Wednesday afternoon until the end of term.

· Building work – see back page regarding a new extension.

Building work – Ysgol y Llan is about to undergo some building adaptation work. Next term we will be having an extension to the library area/front of the building. This building work, adjacent to the Early Years exit will accommodate a new disabled toilet and change facility in order to comply with current regulations. The extension will be a 12 week programme of work and will therefore need to begin during term time in order to be completed by September 2016. The build was due to start at the end of May, however it has been pushed back slightly to June 13th in order to minimise the amount of term time disruption. 

We ask that you are patient and try to support us whilst this work is being carried out. There will be a number of changes to consider. 
CONSIDERATIONS

· Entrance – Children attending the morning child care service or free breakfast club will enter the hall as normal. Children who would normally go onto the playground after 8.45am will need to use the hall entrance from Monday 13th June and go through school. A member of staff will remain in the hall and these children can join everyone else on the playground.
· Exit – Junior children will exit as normal. Foundation Phase classes (Nursery to Year 2) will finish school 10 minutes earlier for the duration of next term. These children will exit the building through the bottom hall door (junior exit) at 3.05pm. This is necessary so that all pupils are far enough away from any building work going on. We ask that all Foundation Phase (Nursery – Year 2) parents wait close to the hall exit and Years 3 – 6 parents wait further down towards the gate until space becomes available.
· Parking – staff will not be able to use the staff car park during the building work. Therefore, there will be more cars outside the school gates than usual. Staff will car share where possible and are currently exploring other options. We know that parking is already limited and we requested that County help us to find a solution. Unfortunately, they do not have the funds to help relieve the situation (e.g. a temporary matted car park on the grass verge beside the drive) and other suggestions were not feasible due to health and safety aspects. Please help us during this time by car sharing if possible and by vacating spaces promptly so that other parents can park safely.
· Deliveries and access – we have notified the contractors of heavy traffic (human) times and they will endeavour to avoid deliveries etc. during these parts of the day. However, please be vigilant when entering the school grounds and remind your children to walk and be alert once on the premises.
We hope that the work causes as little disruption as possible and we thank you in advance for your cooperation and understanding. Apologies for any inconvenience caused.
Many thanks for your continued support

Mr. Griffiths
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